
 
 

Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 03/25/2024  Thru: 03/31/2024     0000 - 2359 

 
 
 
 
 
For Date: 03/25/2024  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0121 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

elderly women fell, possible injuries. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 and S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 L1 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported one to Emerson S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 6.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-232-IN 
 
                0538 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0735 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                1106 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1224 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting ambulance. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-233-IN 
 
                1321 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting damage to a shed. S6/S9 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Caller advised.  
 

 
                1329 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a male party waking out of a driveway.  
S6/S9 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
officers checked the area party was GOA. House was checked  
and with nothing unusual to report.  
 

 
                1754 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1815 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 



 
                1820 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1822 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1844 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1910 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2342 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD FIRE STATION - CRESCENT ST 
 
 
For Date: 03/26/2024  -  Tuesday  
 
                0450 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0527 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0839 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    JOANNE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dog bite incident that happend yesterday.  
Boxboro PD notified at 0841 
 

 
                0859 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1100 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BALDWIN DR 
         Narrative:     

S4/S6 assisting party with Keeping the peace.  
 

 
                1300 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1409 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV parking complaint. S4 spoke with the  
operator.  
 

 
                1431 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard Police reporting an erratic operator. S4 checking  
the area.  
 

         Narrative:     
GOA 
 

 
                1556 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1557 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1602 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandon, no answer on call back. s9 & s23 en route  
 

         Narrative:     
d4 was able to make contact with calling party who stated  
the call was for a 50 yr old female party who was possibly  
choking on some food. she stated she is fine now.  s9 & s23  
to speak with party.  



 
 
                1632 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + WHITE POND RD 
 
                1724 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 checked on DMV. Party had vehicle towed. 
 

 
                2051 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Preservation letters and Apple investigation requests.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-3-OF 
 
                2344 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 03/27/2024  -  Wednesday  
 
                0053 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0420 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HAR] STOW RD 
         Narrative:     

911 call for Harvard PD. Info gathered and transferred to  
Harvard pd. 
 

 
                0422 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0802 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0821 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0827 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0831 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0839 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    534124AC 
       Refer To Accident:    534124AC 
 
                0849 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0857 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0907 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0934 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0936 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0959 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1006 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1013 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 



 
                1218 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD + HERITAGE LN 
 
                1240 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1241 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1247 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                1428 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                1530 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Lost property turned in  
 

         Narrative:     
made contact with owner. They will stop in tomorrow.  
 

         Narrative:     
returned to owne 03/28/2024 1053 
 

 
                1623 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LAWS LN 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up call 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 spoke with home owner. No services needed 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-49-OF 
 
                1659 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an elderly female walking down Rt 117 who  
appears to be confused. S8 responded and checked parties  
well being. S8 requested R17. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 reports party released to her husbands care. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-50-OF 
 
                1702 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + LANTERN LN 
         Narrative:     

S8 requests R17 for disoriented elderly female. R17, E14 and  
ALS3 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 contacted husband who will respond and pickup wife.  
 

         Narrative:     
E14 cancelled ALS3. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-234-IN 
 
                1915 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1918 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1940 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1947 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 071POMPOSI] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                2121 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING  AREA - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

03/27/2024 2145 Party located in her vehicle. Party checked  
on, and is fine. Services offered, but refused.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-51-OF 
 
                2147 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] ACTON ST 
         Narrative:     

FBI Investigation 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports vehicl still parked at residence in Maynard 
 

 
                2330 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 407] 7 MAPLE STREET - MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for 64 y/o female with allergic  
reaction and tongue swelling. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS5 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 00:02 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS5 E/M 9.6 00:20 at Emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-235-IN 
 
                2347 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2352 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                2355 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard pd request a BOLO for a black m/v no description or  
plate given for a stop and hold possibly involved in an  
assault that occurred in their town. A general broadcast was  
given to S7 to BOLO that vehicle. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 was on a directed radar assignment at Great road/ Hudson  
road and did not observe that vehicle. Unfounded.  
 

 
 
For Date: 03/28/2024  -  Thursday  
 
                0022 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0118 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a possible disabled TT unit in front of the  
Fire academy in a bad spot. S7 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 locates operator of TT unit who is making a delivery to  
the Fire academy and was not sure where to go. Operator  
removed TT unit from roadway and into the parking lot.  
 

 
                0742 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0846 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   



  Location/Address:    [HUD] SAUTA FARM WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 caller in Hudson requesting assistance. Transferred to  
Hudson 911 
 

 
                0855 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1013 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

03/28/2024 1112 No violations observed. 
 

 
                1047 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1119 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1124 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
 
                1141 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requsting mutual aid. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-236-IN 
 
                1145 Erratic Operator REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting an erratic MV that possible struck a  
guard rail. S7/S8 responding.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-27-AC 
 
                1205 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1208 ASSIST CITIZEN Peace Restored   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a verbal argument. S7/S8 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Parties advised.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-52-OF 
 
                1424 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 assisting calling party with information.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-53-OF 
 
                1535 RADAR SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

03/28/2024 1639 No violations observed. 
 

 
                1536 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1649 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1721 ANIMAL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BRUEN RD 
         Narrative:     



911 CALLER REPORTS A DEER IN THE ROADWAY. S8 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
AREA CHECKED. NO DEER FOUND 
 

 
                1722 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

LTC FINGER PRINTS. WALK IN ASSISTED BY S5  
 

 
                1926 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

03/28/2024 1934 Party from the other night still at  
location, this time with a friend trying to assist her. Both  
parties advised of hours nd to relocte to an open location. 
 

 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2028 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2347 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                2357 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Commercial burglar alarm showing zone 523 room L144 fire  
vestibule. S5/S7 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 reports building was checked and secure. 
 

 
 
For Date: 03/29/2024  -  Friday  
 
                0034 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0128 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 368GREAT] CONCORD FUELS - GREAT RD 
 
                0728 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0741 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    24-1-CN 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL - SPEED 
 

 
                0748 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REQUEST ASSISTANCE FROM NATICK POLICE 
 

 
                0752 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    24-2-CN 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL - SPEED 
 

 
                0800 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + WEST ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    24-3-CN 



         Narrative:     
VERBAL - SPEED 
 

 
                0808 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0818 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0844 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
 
                0904 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0907 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0933 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

LTC fingerprints 
 

 
                1102 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1115 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1149 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist walk in.  
 

 
                1221 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    24-4-CN 
         Narrative:     

citation issued 
 

 
                1257 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist walk in with medical disposal 
 

 
                1354 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist with medical disposal 
 

 
                1403 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist walk in with paperwork 
 

 
                1452 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1456 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1502 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1509 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1513 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     



rp reports a tree down in the area. s8 to assist.  
 

         Narrative:     
s8 requesting fire to assist with a chain saw. 
 

         Narrative:     
e14 stated all units are clear. tree has been removed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-237-IN 
 
                1522 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST + KETTELL PLAIN RD 
 
                1539 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 53] ADVANCED  MECHANICAL SYSTEM INC - CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    538027AC 
       Refer To Accident:    538027AC 
 
                1638 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

party reports he lost a brown cooler while possibly driving  
through stow. party stated it may be on 117. 
 

 
                1649 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

male party burned his finger on a laptop. 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 will be clear with a signed refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-238-IN 
 
                1848 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned. spoke with party they stated accidental. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 confirmed accidental. all clear. 
 

 
                1856 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

03/29/2024 1900 Three vehicles in lot, no one around. 
 

 
                1910 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1916 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1930 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1933 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1958 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2012 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2104 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated a vehicle was in their parking lot and drove off  
when approached. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 to respond, area checked. party was goa. all clear.  
 



 
 
For Date: 03/30/2024  -  Saturday  
 
                0007 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0013 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0035 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
 
                0957 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 156] STOW CAFE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Paperwork served in hand 
 

 
                1036 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

E14,E12 responding to a pump alarm investigation 
 

         Narrative:     
Management advised to reach out to Alarm Co 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-239-IN 
 
                1121 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 168] MISTLETOE CHRISTMAS TREE FARM - WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller wants to turn in a firearm they had found when  
cleaning their garage. S6,S23 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Item retrieved. S23 will file a report 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-58-OF 
 
                1240 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

outdoor smoke investigation.  
 

         Narrative:     
E19 investigating in area of 171 Taylor 
 

         Narrative:     
Per Command. This is a legal burn. All units clear 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-240-IN 
 
                1409 RADAR Peace Restored   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1433 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
 
                1515 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
 
                1528 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1532 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1537 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
 
                1539 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD + WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Verbal - Speed 
 



 
                1651 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports an elderly female walking down Great Rd,  
that looks be disoriented. PD & FD respronding  
 

         Narrative:     
L3 confirmed, the involved party has made her way back to  
her Residence on Heather Lane 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-241-IN 
 
                1739 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 open line call. Phone does not accept incoming calls. S3  
responding 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked. No findings  
 

 
                2143 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS ERRATIC DRIVER. S6&S23 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
AREA SEARCHED. GOA 
 

 
 
For Date: 03/31/2024  -  Sunday  
 
                0024 DISTURBANCE GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports cars racing up and down road. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 checked Sudbury Rd and all surrounding areas with no  
findings.   
 

 
                0040 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
 
                0206 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0438 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Resident requesting assistance with getting to church  
service. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 assisted. 
 

 
                0531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0804 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + ATHENS ST 
 
                0829 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting MV in a construction site. S4/S8 checked  
the area no Vehicles in the construction site.  
 

 



                0832 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0932 COUNCIL ON AGING Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1014 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1030 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1125 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the FD reporting a outdoor brush fire.  
S4/S8/E18 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Fire is contained and homeowner advised. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-242-IN 
 
                1318 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1319 DISTURBANCE Peace Restored   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Multiple 911 callers reporting a neighbor dispute over  
chickens and property lines. S4/S8 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers advised both parties.  
 

 
                1726 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned. spoke with calling party who stated it was an  
accidental. 
 

 
                1741 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

s9 to facilitate radar at red acre rd 
 

 
                1839 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

s25 on radar at Boxborough rd. 
 

 
                2037 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard PD requesting stow pd to assist with contacting a  
party. 
 

         Narrative:     
s25 to assist. s25 spoke with party and advised to contact  
maynard pd. all clear.  
 

 
                2109 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Lancaster & Sudbury PD to meet at halfway point between  
towns which will be at Stow PD to transfer a party.  
s9 has been advised. 
 

 
                2145 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HICKORY LN 
         Narrative:     



Maynard PD requesting to facilitate a well being check. s9 &  
s25 advised and will assist. 
 
s9 stated they located the party and are waiting for a  
guardian to pick them up. all clear. 
 

 
 
 

 


